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A public meeting of the Interim Emergency Board was held in Senate Committee 
Room E on December 19, 2019, at 9:45 a.m. 
 
ITEM NO. 1 
 
Sen. John Alario, board chair, called the meeting to order at 9:48 a.m., and asked that 
the secretary call the roll. 
 
Present:  

• Sen. John Alario, President of the Senate and IEB Chairman 
• Rep. Taylor Barras, Speaker of the House of Representatives and IEB Vice Chair  
• Rep. Tony Bacala, Proxy for Rep. Cameron Henry, Chairman of the House 

Appropriations Committee 
• Mr. Rick McGimsey, Proxy for Mr. Jay Dardenne, Commissioner of 

Administration 
• Ms. Laura Lapeze, designee of State Treasurer John Schroder 

 
Absent: 

• Sen. Regina Barrow, Proxy for Sen. Eric LaFleur, Chairman of the Senate 
Finance Committee 

• Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser 
 
 
ITEM NO. 2 
 

Sen. Alario requested a motion for approval of the minutes of the September 13, 2019, 
meeting as presented to the board.  Speaker Barras moved to approve the minutes as 
submitted.  The motion passed without objection. 
 
ITEM NO. 3 
 
Sen. Alario asked Ms. Lapeze to explain item no. 3.  Ms. Lapeze said the State 
Treasurer’s Office had reviewed the application of United Mississippi Bank, Natchez, 
MS, which had applied for designation as a state depository/fiscal agent for the 
remainder of the four-year period ending June 30, 2023.  This bank was originally 



approved as a fiscal agent bank in February 2019 for the remainder of the four-year 
period ended June 30, 2019, and was applying for the next four-year period which 
began on July 1, 2019.  Although domiciled in Mississippi, the bank has a branch in 
Vidalia, Louisiana.  She stated that they have been serving as a fiscal agent bank and 
this application was for renewal.   
 
Ms. Lapeze moved for approval of the application; the motion was seconded by Rep. 
Bacala and passed without objection. 
 
With no further business, President Alario stated that this was likely his last meeting as 
a member and chairman of the Interim Emergency Board.  He thanked staff for all for 
the assistance they had provided during his years with the board.  With no objection, the 
meeting was adjourned at 9:51 a.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Sue Israel, Secretary 
 
Attachment: 

(1) Documentation relating to United Mississippi Bank’s application for designation 
as a state depository/fiscal agent (Agenda Item 3). 

 
 






